
February 11, 2020 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. February 

11, 2020 adjourned from February 4, 2020. 

Present:  Supervisors Jensvold, Stensrud, and Durby  

Absent:   

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Stensrud the Supervisors moved to 

approve the minutes for the February 4, 2020 Board Meeting and approve the Agenda 

for February 11, 2020.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Stensrud the Supervisors moved to open 

the Budget Hearing for the Max Levy.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. Supervisors 

Jensvold, Stensrud, and Durby and Karla Weiss, Auditor were present.  There was no 

public comment. 

On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to close 

the Public Hearing for the Max Levy.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to 

approve the following resolution.  On a roll call vote: Durby – Aye, Stensrud – Aye, and 

Jensvold – Aye.  Motion carried. 



 

 



On a motion by Durby and seconded by Stensrud the Supervisors moved to pay 

$2,500.00 for the Newspaper project for the Winnebago County Historical Society.  All 

voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Jensvold and seconded by Stensrud the Supervisors moved to set 

a Public Hearing for Master Matrix for Linden 7 site for March 3, 2020 at 9:00 A.M.  All 

voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Scott Meinders, Engineer discussed secondary road matters. 

Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk discussed drainage district matters including a tile 

blow out on DD 89 Main Tile. 

There was a bid letting for DD 18 Lat 11.  The bids were as follows. 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



No contract was awarded at this time.  There will be an Informational Hearing for 

DD 18 Lat 11 on February 25, 2020 at 9:30 A.M. 

At 10:30 A.M. there was an Informational Hearing for DD 11 Main Tile 

Improvement project.  Rick Hopper, Engineer with Jacobson-Westergard discussed an 

option to create a longer open ditch to bring costs down.  Landowners at the meeting 

were receptive to the idea. Hopper also discussed wetland mitigation.  The Supervisors 

discussed three options for handling the cost of mitigation. 

There will be an Informational Hearing for DD 11 Main Tile Improvement project 

on February 25, 2020 at 10:30 A.M.  

The following Manure Management Plan was received by the Auditor’s office: 

Circle D, #61466, Winnebago County. 

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. February 18, 2020. 

 
__________________________ 
Bill Jensvold, Chairperson 

Attest:  _________________________ 
 Karla Weiss, County Auditor 


